FINAL

  Westport Finance Committee (Fincom)

Meeting Minutes

Westport Town Hall
January 21, 2020
Present:
Karen Raus (KAR), Charles “Buzzy” Baron (BB), Thomas Schmitt (TS), Bob McCarthy (BM), Gary Carreiro (GC), Kevin Rioux (KR), Hugh Morton (HM), Cindy Brown (CB)

Absent:
Tracy Priestner (TP)
Also Present:


GC opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m. with the traditional salute to the flag.  

GC announced that under MGL Chapter 30A, section 20(f) the meeting is being recorded.  

Minutes:
None
Budget:
 Fire Department:
Chief Brian Legendre (BL) was in attendance to speak on the FY21 budget.  He distributed his budget and supporting papers to the committee and proceeded to go over them and answer questions.  He is currently in negotiations with the union but added 2% to personnel items per a memo from the administrator.  Increases include building maintenance and vehicle maintenance to keep a level services budget.  He has asked for additional staffing in the past but the BOS has yet to take a vote on the budgets.  KAR said the budget from the administrator only has a half year new staff member.  GC said they were adamant to the BOS that the new position for both Fire and Police needed to be a priority this year.  BL said they have a new ambulance in the works for a 3 year lease and should be in place this fall.  



Building Department:
Ralph Souza (RS), Building/Zoning, was in attendance to speak on his budget.  He said it is the same except for the 2% increase for personnel and the administrator removed the funding for a part time assistant inspector that was approved last town meeting.  His position is approximately 60/40 in favor of zoning enforcement.   The fees were increased in 2008 so the committee suggested he look at other towns to make sure we are still comparable.


Tax Collector:
Sue Brayton (SB), Tax Collector, was in attendance to discuss the budget.  There are minor differences between requested and recommended but they are small rounding issues with personnel.  Total increase only $5k with small increases for postage and printing.  KAR said she is pleased with the work done on the comments from the management letter.  SB said she is still evaluating some of the items and hopes to have answers when her research is complete.  



Treasurer:
Brad Brightman (TR), Treasurer, was in attendance to discuss the budget for this office as well as Debt.  TR said the budget is basically the same with the 2% personnel increase and the salary for the new Treasurer.  He distributed to the committee the debt schedule through 2030.  He highlighted the big players in the schedule.  He has not had a conservation to re-amortize some of the older debt yet.  GC questioned the investment income as an inflated number.  TR said some adjustment to the revenue projection may need to be done.  
Audit Committee:
KAR said they met with the auditor.  Things are improving.  Departments are willing to do the work to correct the items in the letter.  The management letter is in the google drive for review.
Special Town Meeting:
KAR said we need to determine which articles need a vote based on financial impact.  GC said there are 10 articles.  #1 is prior year bills; #2 is transfers to cover the FY20 budget; #3 is the right to farm petition article and #4-10 are marijuana by-laws.  BB said we should have everyone in to discuss and see if there are any financial implications.  TS suggested the chair of the BOH would be good to discuss articles 3-10.  BM said we need a cost benefit analysis on the marijuana articles to see the ramifications of approving or not approving.  BB suggested everyone right down their questions for when the petitioners come in for a presentation.  KAR said there are only two meetings before the special and time is of the essence.

Liaison Reports:
KAR said she requested information from the Assessors to reconcile back the difference between the administrators’ numbers.  GC said new growth and the tax recap show the state numbers that turn into free cash.  CB said we need a comparison of actual to projected revenue.  KAR said we receive revenue analysis for the last 5 years but need to know how it compares to the administrator.  
Adjournment and next meeting: There being no further business to come before this meeting, a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:05 p.m. was made by KR and seconded by BB and the vote in favor was unanimous.  The next regularly scheduled meeting will be on January 28th at 7 p.m. at the Westport Town Hall.

Respectfully submitted,

Nicole J Pearsall, Recording Clerk

REFERENCE DOCUMENTS:
Fire Department Presentation

Treasurer Debt Schedule

Special Town Meeting Warrant
